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Return Service Requested 

 I don’t know about you, but I am tired of 
hearing about Trump, Obama, Russia, Syria, 
FBI, and the KGB. Knowing that I am loved and 
saved by a Righteous and Sovereign God helps 
me put this all into perspective. I know I can 
vote, and even more importantly pray. God is in 
control and his promise is for things to work out 
for good for his child, as He knows best, and 
His glory.  
 Our brothers and sisters in Christ, in 
Nicaragua, are in a period of fear and uncer-
tainty. Even though the mainstream media has 
not covered much of the civil unrest in Nicara-
gua, it is on the verge of a Civil War. The cur-
rent Ortega regime is using violence to combat 
uprisings by those who want democracy. The 
churches that we are associated with try to 
keep a low profile yet are often in danger. 
Please pray for the church in Nicaragua. Pray 
for the Godless leaders and those waging war 
in the streets. Pray that the conditions would 
improve allowing for tourism to be resumed to 
help the economy and open up the opportuni-

ties for more mission efforts.  
 I have sent out several pieces of infor-

mation concerning the opportunity for the 2019 

January Bible Study on Revelation 1-3. We 

have a group of pastors that are preparing and 

being made available to our churches/clusters 

of churches. We are encouraging our churches 

to participate in this opportunity to look at these 

letters to the churches and think about revitaliz-

ing the church. Please contact the office for 

more information and encourage your church, 

pastor and or leaders to participate.           

Looking forward,  

Chris 

 

Back to Basics: Men’s Conference 
Grow Deep, Stand together, Press On 

 

August 24-25, 2018 
 

Cost: $10 
Guest Speaker:  Rev. Daniel Atkins, Pastor 

Taylor Road Baptist Church, Montgomery. Alabama 
 

“Back to Basics is a conference on Friday night and Saturday morning for men.  The goal of the 
conference is for God to be glorified and for men throughout this conference to be challenged 
to remember and practice the basics of the Christian faith. Conference is for all men and male 
students who are entering high school in the Fall. This is the only criteria. We want ALL men 
here.    
  

What do growing deep, standing together, and pressing on look like in the life of a man who 
follows Christ?  This is the question we will seek to answer throughout this conference as we 
focus upon Jesus’ call in Matthew 28:18-20 .  On Friday night, the conference will consist of a 
time of corporate worship-singing and preaching, and Saturday morning will feature break-out 
sessions, concluding with a another time of corporate worship.  
  

Break-out Sessions include:  Grow Deep, Landon Reynolds, Worship Pastor of Calvary Baptist 
Church, will be leading this session. Stand Together, Cleve Calcutt, Life Groups and Outreach 
Pastor of Greenwood Baptist will be leading this session.  Press On, Chris Smith, Director of 
Missions of the Florence Baptist Association will be leading this session. 
  

To register go to  https://mailchi.mp/616704ad5393/mens-conference-back2basics-1307689 .  
If someone is not comfortable with the internet but would like to register, please call Calvary 
Baptist at 843.662.0418.  Register by August 10 to be entered to win 2 Carolina Panthers tick-
ets or other prizes 

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 
FALL WMU TRAINING 

Sept. 18, 2018 
Sardis Baptist Church 

https://mailchi.mp/616704ad5393/mens-conference-back2basics-1307689


 

 

August 2018 

We are Grateful! 
June Contributions 

  

Church         June          Budget
      YTD 
       

Ariel  193.50 578.50 
Bethel  .00 200.00 
Beulah  .00 1,080.00 
Calvary  2,598.32 7,695.82 
Calvary, Lake City  400.00 1,200.00 
Cartersville  .00 1,000.00 
College Park  507.00 3,431.43 
Coward  100.00 450.00 
Ebenezer  1,075.23 6305.17 
Elim  1,332.94 3,998.82 
Evergreen  472.15 2,540.79 
Florence 1st  .00 1,749.70 
Grace  2,574.63 9,940.23 
Greenwood  1,759.64  4,951.43 
Hebron  400.00 1,200.00 
Hoffmeyer Rd  2,654.26 7,962.78 
Immanuel  2,010.80 2,010.80 
Kingsburg  .00 600.00 
Korean  .00 .00 
Lake City 1st   .00 3,000.00 
Mizpah  249.06 780.76 
Mt. Zion  .00 1,200.00 
New Covenant  25.00 300.00 
New Hope  .00 45.00 
Northgate  446.08 1,890.64 
Northside Chapel  .00 .00 
Oakdale  453.10 1,217.00 
Pamplico 1st  .00 2,083.00 
Pee Dee Community  .00 .00 
Peniel  .00 300.00 
Quinby  289.58 1,201.72 
Rehoboth  .00 500.00 
Ridgecrest  1,576.27 4,629.65 
Sardis  .00 862.50 
South Florence  .00 449.58 
Southside  1,212.18 9,218.15 
Sparrow Swamp  1,470.85 4,197.10 
Tans Bay  100.00 300.00 
Timmonsville 1st  200.00 400.00 
Union  .00 1,470.58 
Unity  .00 883.32 
Willow Creek  120.73  719.88 
  

TOTALS  22,221.32 92,544.35  

August Birthdays 
 

3 Rev. Henry Simmons, retired 
7 Rev. Eddie Pettit (P) Evergreen  
14 Mrs. Connie George, FBA 
15  Rev. Bryan Chapman, (P) Pee Dee 

 Community 
19 Dr. David Wike (P) Ebenezer 
21  Rev. Barry Moon (P), Pamplico 1st 
23  Rev. Julian Long, retired 
24  Rev. David George (P) Cartersville 
24  Rev. Chris Smith, FBA DoOM 
25 Rev. Jerry Davis, retired 
  

August Anniversaries 
  

1 Billy (MY) & Cynthia Leach, Grace 
4 Leo (P) & Irma Carter, Alianzo 
24 Howard & Nancy Allen, retired 
31  Craig (P) & Beverly Tedder, Coward 
     

Around the Association 
  

Calvary...Congratulations to Brian and Lisa Lynn in the 
birth of their daughter, Avery Sandra, on June 28th. 
  

Book Drive:  We are collecting NEW and GENTLY 
USED children’s books (3K-2nd grade) for Lake City 
Early Childhood Center in Florence District 3 to be 
given to the children to take home.  Teachers have 
reported that the children love the Bible story books 
and that they come to school talking about them, 
which opens the door to that conversation for the 
teacher.  Please bring books to the FBA by Friday, 
August 10th.   
  

 “Welcome Back Packs” for FMU:  Francis Marion 
Baptist Campus Ministry (BCM) needs your help again 
this year. They want to give the “Welcome Back 
Packs” to new students arriving on campus in the fall 
2018. Don’t miss this ministry opportunity. If you 
would like to provide packets please put the following 
items in a quart zip lock bag and bring them to the 
FBA office by Monday, August 6: 
 
1 Pack of crackers  1 Pack of Pop tarts 
1 Microwave popcorn 2 mechanical pencils 
1 Tic Tac or Breath savers 2 packs of gum 

August 2018 

Recycle old literature:  Many of you may remember that we used to collect 

old SS material for Luke 19:10 Ministry in Greenville until they closed several years ago.  
We have just found out about Love Packages ministry that does the same thing; in fact 
they helped Luke 19:10 ship their last load of material.   
  

Love Packages is a ministry aimed at putting Christian literature and Bibles into the 
hands of people around the world in English speaking countries.  Christians all across the 
USA - people just like you - send them Bibles, Sunday School materials, books, etc.  They 
send them to ministries in many poor countries to distribute freely to people hungry for 
the Word of God.  Their Mission statement:  “Love Packages exists to glorify God 
through the distribution of the Word of God to hungry hearts throughout the world. 
That His Name would be made famous and that He would receive the reward for His 
suffering.”  
  

Mt. Sinai Baptist Church in Shelby NC is a satellite collection center for material that is 
sent to warehouse in Alabama.  The FBA will be collecting material and delivering it to 
Shelby on a quarterly basis, we hope.  We are looking for someone with a truck that 
would be willing to deliver the material for us.  Please think about individuals in you 
congregation that might be interested in serving in this way. We could use several peo-
ple that could rotate.    
  

Items collected include:  BIBLES – any translation, any shape; SS Material – children’s 
and adult, COMPLETE VBS kits, Dictionaries, concordances, magazines from a Christian 
publisher – so any LifeWay publication; hymnals in fairly good shape, and sheet music.   
   

Please put “like” literature in a small or medium cardboard box preferably with a lid. 
Mark box with contents “Adult SS”, etc.  A complete list of items collected will be includ-
ed in the September Saltshaker and will be emailed to churches.   

 

Fair Ministry Update: 
 

Thursday, August 16;  5:30 pm - Chicken Bog Supper 
Churches are asked to provide individually wrapped desserts – cookies, slices of 
cake, etc.  (Please bring to FBA office by noon on August 16th.) 

Wednesday August 22;  9:30 – 12:30       
Hair Cuts, Children’s Ministry, BP Checks, Photos, Eyeglasses, Donuts & Coffee                                                     

Friday, August 24 – FREE Yard Sale (10 am), Biscuits & Devotion(9:30 am)  
Needed – Volunteers at 9 am to help set up and work the sale  
Yard Sale Items Needed – shampoo, deodorant, razors, shaving cream, Tylenol,  
Advil, over the counter cold medicine, 4 pack toilet paper, paper towels, Kleenex,  
unscented laundry detergent, Pop Tarts, cereal, “pop-top” foods, blankets,  
twin sheets. 

Saturday, August 25 – 200 Snack Sacks 

 Needed – Items for the snack sacks.  We still need most of the items. Contact 

 Louanne if interested – 662-5921 
 Volunteers to help deliver to the fair about 1:15 am on Sunday August 26 

Prayer Concerns: 
  

Please include the 
following prayer 
needs on your prayer 
lists and in your 
prayer times. 
 

Churches without 
Pastors:   
Elim 
Florence First 
Northside Chapel 
  

New Work: 
New Covenant 
  

CLC Program  
Financial Support 
    

Good News Clubs! 
More volunteers ;    
Financial  Assistance 
Church Sponsors for 
new clubs 

   

 

Good News Club 
Training – Saturday, 

August 18 at Hoffmeyer 
Road Baptist Church.  
Check in  at 8 am.  
Training is 8:30 am – 
12:30 pm.  Cost is $15 
by Wednesday, August 
15 and $20 at the door.  
Call 843.662.5921 or 
email 


